
Marine Corps League 
Bartelme-Schwefel Detachment 349  
 

 
Minutes of Meeting November 13, 2018 

 
OPENING CEREMONY 
Gene Stocks called the meeting to order at 1930 hours at the Elks Club. League RITUAL conducted to 
open meeting.  11 members and 1 guest attended. 
 
Role Call of Officers: 
Absent Stueber, Dobratz, J. Hepp, Maass, Riggs, Gregory, S. Hepp, and Wilcox.                                                                                               
 
Application for Membership:  None. 
 
Award/Membership Presentations:  None. 
 
Installation of New Officers:  None. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Commandant’s Report: Mark Kottwitz, chairman of the Watertown Veterans Counsel, present to inform 
us about the changes to their mission statement that will allow other supporting organizations such as 
Knights of Columbus and Because We Care to become members.  He presented a check to Detachment 
349 for our volunteer work at the Military Show. 
 
Adjutant’s Report: 
Reading of Minutes:  A motion to accept, and seconded was made to approve the September meeting 
minutes with no corrections. The motion carried. 
 
Correspondence: Received Ixonia Bank statement. Marine Corps Birthday Letter from Commandant 
Gary Stueber read.   
 
Membership:  Detachment 349 membership total is 88 including 61 paid for life, 5 associate paid for life 
and 22 renewals. 
 
Paymaster’s Report: 
Paymaster’s Report presented and approved as read subject to future audit. 
 
Chaplain’s Report:   
Herschel Wickert has cancer again.  Appointment to determine treatment options upcoming.  First time 
he has missed deer hunting since 1966. 
 
League Officer’s Reports: 
Sr. Vice: None 



Jr. Vice: None 
  
Committee Reports: 
Watertown Veterans:  
Check presented to Detachment 349 for work at Watertown Military Show. Veterans Day breakfast at 
VFW went well.  Nine Detachment members participated.  Tickets paid with Detachment funds. 
 
Scholarship:  Wickert reported amount in scholarship account. 
 
Aero Park Maintenance: Water turned off.  Flag container was full.  Flags burned. 
  
Service & Legislative:  Will pick up in the beginning of next year. 
 
Color Guard: Marching in the Watertown parade on Saturday after Thanksgiving. 
 
Unfinished Business: 
  
NEW BUSINESS 
                                                             
Good of the League/ Announcements:  Winter Conference is at Winnebago in January. 
 
Drawings 
--Attendance drawing winner is Ron Vogel who was not present.  Next month pot will be $60. 
--50/50 drawing winner of $11 cash was Fernando Rodriguez.  
-- Al Kloth won a Marine Corps item.           
 
CLOSING CEREMONY 
 
Having no further business, the meeting was closed by paying respect to the colors and offering a closing 
prayer. The Sergeant-at-Arms declared the meeting closed.  The next official meeting of Detachment 
349 is at 1930 hours on Tuesday, December 11, 2018 at the Elks Club. 
 

Commandant: Gary Stueber                                                                       Adjutant: Judy Wade 

 
 


